Effective February 2009, vendors whose contracts are older than two years older will receive the following notification and what needs to be done to rectify the situation. 

Your electronic catalog/price list previously submitted to GSA in accordance with Multiple Award Schedule contract clause I-FSS-600(a) “Contract Price List”, has not been updated in over two years.  This price list is currently appearing on GSA’s online ordering system www.GSAadvantage.govat .

Old catalogs/price lists typically contain discontinued items and out-dated pricing, which when ordered online, cause problems for agency customers and you, the contractor.  Your contract requires that you honor pricing contained in your published catalog, whether printed or electronic.

Within 90 days of receiving this type of email, you must: 1) submit an electronic catalog/price list update, or 2) verify that your existing online catalog/price list is current and accurate.  In order to do so, you must reply by submitting a file using the Schedules Input Program (SIP) software, EDI, or XML (depending on which method you currently use).  Note: if using SIP, go to the “Tools|Verify Catalog Information” tab.

If an electronic catalog/price list or verification is not received within 90 days of this email, your catalog will be removed from GSA Advantage.

If you have questions, contact our Vendor Support Center at vendor.support@gsa.gov or call 877-495-4849.

For EDI verification files, the following must be included:
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